
Community Development Advisory Committee member, Annie Mae 
Jones, listens to a presentation at a Tuesday night PAC meeting." 
Committee members discussed projects to be undertaken with federal 
funds in 1976. 

FBI Director Clarence Kelley 
Speaks Here this Week 

DUNBAR'S HOMECOMING QUEEN & OUTSTANDING ALUMNI: 
Mrs. Mildred Mayberry, a 1963 graduate of Dunbar High School, was 
crowned Homecoming Queen at the recent homecoming game. Out-
standing Alumni is Ernest Stevenson, a teacher in the Houston Public 
Schools. Both are proud graduates of Dunbar High School and natives of 
Lubbock Mrs. Mayberry is employed by the Lubbock Independent 
School District and teaches at Matthew Junior High School. 
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that the loss of such freedoms 
would not mean the deprivation of 
individual liberty or a loss in the 
dignity of man. 

In difficult times, "absolute 
freedom can be a chaotic thing," 
he said. 

Kelley cited a "lack of citizen 
involvement" as part of the 
problem in the rising crime rate. 
Law enforcement used to be in the 
hands of vigilantes, he stated. 
After the 19th century, however, 
police began to assume the 
responsibilities. 

"It is the responsibility of both," 
Kelley said. 

Kelley was in town to give a 
keynote address at the Chamber 
of Commerce banquet Tuesday 
night. 

Estacado High School students 
and teachers are preparing for the 
Estacado Expo to be held Monday, 
November 10, beginning at 7:30 
p.m. All parents of Estacado 

A self-appointed committee of 
21 members from civic organiza-
tions and the local business 
community alarmed by rising 
crime rates has organized to 
support existing police and 
governmental agencies and to 
educate Lubbock citizens in the 
prevention of local crime. 

The group, called the Con-
cerned Citizens Crime Committee, 
lists among its goals the 
reactivation of a program which 
loans marking pens to the public 
and to businesses to help police 
identify stolen property, and the 
organization of neighborhood 
committees which will explain 
methods of crime prevention to 
the public. 

Committee members will also 
meet with local, county, and 
district judges "to better 
understand the problem of repeat 
offenders." 

Committee chairman Clarence 
Solnick and officers Gary Riley 

Mrs. Mary P. Tieuel of 914 S. 
Dal Paso Street, Hobbs, New 
Mexico, was named "Outstanding 
Educator of the Year" at last 
week's Community Award Dinner 
sponsored jointly by the Hobbs 
Jaycees and the senior Chamber 
of Commerce. Some 300 persons 
at the downtown Holiday Inn in 
Hobbs. 

The Hobbs Daily News Sun 
reported that "Mrs. Tieuel has a 
total of 43 years teaching 
experience. She is in her 31st year 
of teaching at Hobbs. She has 
taught for 27 years as a first grade 
teacher at Washington School and 
three years as a pre-school 
teacher." 

Prof. Ralph Littleton, her 
former principal and now retired, 
who is a member of the Hobbs 
School Board said in announcing 
her selection that "she has taught 
hundreds of young children as 
they started at Booker T. 
Washington. Her teaching does 
not stop with letters and numbers. 
She has constantly built self 
concepts through her positive 
approach to each child. For 
example, each child is honored on 
birthdays and this may be the only 
recognition of that special day 
that many of the children receive. 

"Her contribution to the  

and Arnold Maeker, outlined the 
goals of the organization at a press 
conference held at the Lubbock 
Inn last week. 

The committee's purpose was to 
support existing agencies and to 
organize and educate the citizens 
in crime prevention, Solnick 
stated. 

The committee will also 
consider supporting the recom-
mendations of a manpower report 
now being made on the Lubbock 
Police Department before the city 
council. 

Solnick said the group did not 
have any specific program 
finalized, but explained the 
committee was working with four 
business and civic organizations 
which he declined to name. 

Once a group program is 
completed, members of the 
committee will speak to the city's 
Parent Teacher Organizations and 
other civic groups to familiarize 

community of Hobbs did not stop 
.n her classroom and with her 
students. They have been as 
broad as the need of the persons 
she has come in contact with. Her 
interest, encouragement and 
financial aid have gone to anyone 
she thought she might help," 
Littleton continued. 

"As students constantly return 
to her room at Washington School 
and to her home in the community 
with their report cards from 
higher grades, she has reviewed 
and encouraged their progress. 

"She has financially rewarded 
those who qualified for the honor 
roll. She has rewarded all of her 
students who have graduated 
from high school. She has 
personally supported some of 
those young persons as they went 
through college. She has given 
smaller scholarships for 15 years 
to students attempting to finish 
their education. 

"Mrs. Tieuel keeps an updated 
pictorial scrap book of 'My 
children' as they go through life. 
She can tell you where any of her 
past students are at the present 
time. She has provided materials 
and supplies for adults who were 
beginning their professional 
careers, but most of all she has 
provided constant encouragement 
for any individual who needed her 
assistance", Littleton said in the 
presentation of the Award. From 
Hobbs Daily News Sun. 

Mrs. Tieuel is the wife of Rev. 
Bob Tieuel, Jr., news correspon-
dent of the West Texas Times and 
pastor of Beard Chapel. C.M.E. 
Church of Plainview, Texas. The 
minister is also a syndicated 
columnist for a number of 
publications in the Southwest and 
is listed in Bill Matney's first 
volume of Who's Who Among 
Black Americans, 1975-76. 

She is also a sister of Mrs. E.C. 
Struggs, retired educator of 
Lubbock, and L.G. Porter, retired, 
of Lubbock.  

The Texas State Urban League 
Council will hold its first annual 
Conference / Symposium, Nov. 
21-22, at Quality Inn Motel, 2200 
South Interregional (I-35), in 
Austin, Texas. Through the joint 
efforts of the Houston and Dallas 
Urban Leagues, initiators of the 
Texas State Urban League 
Council, issues concerning Blacks 
on the state and local levels will be 
addressed. 

As the nation approaches its 
Bicentennial, many problems 
facing Black Texans gain even 
greater significance. Problems 
involving Economic Development 
and Employment, Education, 
Housing and Community Deve-
lopment, Health and Welfare, 
Voter Registration and Education, 
are issues of major concern in 
Black communities nationally, and 
these are the workshop areas for 
the conference/symposium. 

The featured speaker for the 
Texas State Urban League 
Conference/Symposium will be 
Dr. Joan Wallace, deputy director 
for programs, for the National 
Urban League (New York, N.Y.). 
She will offer a national 
perspective on the challenges and 
problems confronting Blacks and 
ways in which Texas Blacks might 
unite to help solve them. 

The Texas State Urban League 
Council has set as one of its 
objectives the development of a 
communications network between 
Blacks living in urban/rural areas, 
across the state of Texas. 

To participate in the confer-
ence, contact Linda Burrowes, 
Conference Coordinator, Houston 
Area Urban League, 4702 
Dowling, Houston, Texas, or call 
(713) 526-5127. There is a $10.00 
registration fee which will cover 
luncheon costs and conference 
materials. 

students as well as other 
interested citizens are invited to 
attend the program which will 
feature a wide array of exhibits 
and demonstrations of school 
work. 

The Estacado P.T.A. is sponsor 
-of the Expo. A short program in 
the auditorium featuring students 
is set for 7:30 p.m., followed by 
the time for viewing exhibits and 
demonstrations in various de-
partments of the school. Principal 
E.W. Reed has issued a special 
invitation for parents to see some 
of the things that their youngsters 
are accomplishing at Estacado. 

The exhibits include a special 
Bicentennial display prepared by 
the history department. A flag 
display and a Betsy Ross type of 
dress will be featured by the 
Office Education Association. 
Pottery, paintings, and art work 
with the Bicentennial theme will 
be exhibited by the art classes. 
Parents will be able to read poetry 
that has been written by students 
in English classes. 

Demonstrations will include 
blood typing by the science 
department, use of rifles by the 
Army Junior R.O.T.C. cadets, and 
a style show by homemaking 
students. 

Refreshments will be served by 
the homemaking department. 

Clarence Kelley, acting director 
of the FBI said that.. in complex 
times with many problems, there 
"has to be a relinquishment of 
complete freedoms guaranteed in 
the Constitution." 

Kelley told members of the 
press at the Hilton Inn Tuesday 

citizens with the program. 
In addition, part of the 

neighborhood campaign will 
include the appointment of block 
chairmen who will explain the 
committee program to the public 
and educate the citizens in their 
responsibilities as jurors. 

The block chairmen will also 
work with the committee and the 
police department in educating 
the citizens in methods of crime 
prevention. 

The committee intends to learn 
how concerned the people in the 
community are in tolerating 
crime, and to bring that concern to 
city and county officials. 

"I am not sure that county and 
(the city) council are aware of the 
citizens thoughts on crime,". 
Solnick said. 

Mrs. Mary P. Tieuel Wins 
"Outstanding Educator Award" 

Estacado Expo to Be Held 
Monday, November 10th 
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The House Ways and Means Committee voted recently 
to continue federal income tax cuts next year, and the 
Democratic majority on that key committee defeated a 
bi-partisan amendment to tie the tax cuts to reduced 
federal spending. 

What thsi indicates is that Congress and the President 
will be playing politics to the bitter end, with next year's 
elections in mind, on the tax-cut question. 

This is unfortunate and disappointing. The nation, of 
course, can't afford the tax cuts. But if there is any 
justification whatsoever for cuts it could only be through 
the rationalization that spending will also be reduced. 

If Democrats refuse to limit spending, President Ford 
will veto 1976 tax cuts, and rightly so, and the majority of 
voters will side with Ford, not Congress as freespending 
Democrats apparently assume. The public is not as dumb 
as many believe; polls show, in fact, that most Americans 
now consider economy the major goal Congress must seek. 

—Editor's Copy 

As I See It! 
by T.J. Patterson 

As I See It, it's time for organizations or groups as well 
as individuals of Lubbock to start getting ready for the 
registration of voters for the upcoming elections next 
spring. Since the new law on voting registration, every 
citizen will have to re-register for the upcoming elections. 
One advantage is that if you register this time, you will be 
a qualified voter for four years. 

Anyway, regardless of the outcome of the new voter's 
registration law, this writer would encourage all citizens to 
do their part and become a bonified voter. We all can do 
something about helping with voter registration. 

Young people, regardless of your socio-economic 
background or where you live in Lubbock or the South 
Plains, do your part in becoming a registered voter. The 
new eighteen-year-old law provides you the right to 
become registered and vot for persons whom you think 
should be elected t a given office. 

This writer would encourage everyone to get involved 
and start making preparations for a huge voter's 
registratioin campaign, beginning January 1, 1976. This is 
definitely needed for the benefit of all citizens. 

* * * * * 

Have you ever seen an unfinished "honkie shooter"? If 
you haven't, then stop by my office at the West Texas 
Times (816 Ave. Q) and see what it really is. A friend of 
mine, Joe Kelly, surprised me with one several weeks ago. 
At first, I didn't know what it was, but I knew I couldn't 
use it to catch snakes. 

In order for me to finish this "honkie shooter", I will have 
to get me a large innertube and cut large pieces of rubber 
to tie to the base. After I do all this, with the help of 
someone with an innertube they don't want, I will paint it 
and hang it on my wall. 

Joe, I really appreciate what you've given me. As I See 
It, he will be the first one to use it, if he can shoot, that is. 

Like I said, if you haven't seen a "honkie shooter", you 
are welcomed to see mine. 

* * * * * 

A recent report of the Law Enforcement Assistance 
Administration (LEAA) reveals that response by police, 
prosecutors and hospitals toward rape cases and rape 
victims is "generally poorly coordinated and inadequate." 
This survey was done on a nationwide basis. 

The report says: "The results of the 15 month study 
indicated that there are reforms under way in' some 
localities and many states have already passed new rape 
laws or amended old ones." 

An interesting outcome of the 51 police departments 
interviewed revealed the following information: 

• Every police force should have policewomen available 
to interview rape victims who object to being questioned 
by policemen. The sensitivity of the interviewing officer is 
more important than the officer's sex.  is of great concern. 

• Many rape victims hide their victimization entirely 
from the police and others may delay making a report,  

which decreases the chances of apprehending a suspect. 
• Investigators are often ill-equipped to identify an 

assailant because the technological resources of their 
departments are limited. 

• Police squads handling such crimes as prostitution 
should not be responsible for dealing with rapes because 
the cases require entirely different strategies and skills. 

• Police departments should make a systematic inquiry 
into the workings of local hospital emergency rooms 
focusing on the effects of treatment on the attitudes of 
victims and also on the collection, analysis, and preparation 
of evidence." 

It is good to know that LEAA's National Institute of Law 
Enforcement and Criminal Justice is preparing a package 
of guidelines for state and local law enforcement agencies, 
based on the survey's findings, and will distribute it widely 
across the nation. The package, consisting of how-to 
manual of about 200 pages, will distill the findings and 
recommendations contained in the 600 page report of the 
Center for Women Policy Studies and its subgrantees. 

Since this package will be available from LEAA's 
National Criminal Justice Reference Service in December, 
the City of Lubbock and Lubbock County should make sure 
that their law enforcement branches get a copy. The 
address, incidentally, is P.O. Box 24036, Southwest Post 
Office, Washington, D.C. 20024. 

I'm sure those persons reading this copy will get a better 
picture on the various responses by police, prosecutors and 
hospitals toward rape cases and rape victims in this 
country. 

* * * * * 

As a veteran of South Vietnam, I am interested in 
knowing the names of others in Lubbock and the South 
Plains who have returned and are making contributions to 
their community. If you know of such individuals, male or 
female, please inform me by sending their names to: As I 
See It, P.O. Box 225, Lubbock, Texas 79408. 

This writer would like to do stories on such persons who 
have done outstanding things for their country. Let me 
hear from you. 

* * * * * 

Charles Osby, a junior at Huston-Tillotson College in 
Austin, Texas, and graduate of Dunbar High School, wrote 
the following: 

Perceptive 
Reality exists in the minds of the seekers. 
Behold the three part harmony that are played when 

reasons go beyond reasons. 
Why! 
When! 
At birth, life introduces itself through perception. 
From perception strives death who's power of calculation 

on reality grows intensively. 

JACK ANDERSON'S 

WEEKLY 
SPECLUJ 

LW III 

CIA FEARS CHANGES IN WORLD LEADERS 
by Jack Anderson with Joe Spear 

(Copyright, 1975, United Feature Syndicate, Inc.) 
Washington—CIA analysts have looked into the future 

and predicted an entirely different world for the 1980s. 
Over the next ten years, they believe, the old order will 

fall away and the nations will be in ferment. The new 
world, they fear, could be more hostile for the United 
States. 

Most of the venerable leaders who have shaped the 
events of the past three decades, the experts reason, will 
have passed on. 

In Red China, for example, new faces will soon appear to 
replace Mao Tse-tung, now 82, and Chou En-lai, 77. 
Yugoslavia's 83-year-old Marshal Tito, who faced down the 
Russians and stubbornly pursued his own brand of 
Communism, will be gone. Several of Latin America's 
military dictators will die or be deposed. 

The CIA views these pending leadership changes in Cold 
War terms. They fear that the political turmoil, in 
combination with spreading economic chaos, could cause a 
vast Red tide to wash upon the shores of the seven 
continents. 

CIA analysts point to Portugal as a current example. 
There a 50-year-Old right-wing dictatorship was 
overthrown and the Communists—backed by the 
Kremlin—are struggling for the upper hand. 

In the wake of Generalissimo Franco's death, they 
predict, Spain will witness even a bloodier struggle 
between communism and the forces of democracy. And the 
intelligence analysts are appalled over recent polls in Italy 
which show a Communist leader to be the most popular 
politician in the country. 

CIA experts are fully aware that the Russians are 
already working to take advantage of the turbulence. The 
Kremlin believes the world is ripe for revolution. There is 
open talk in Moscow, according to intelligence reports, 
about the possibility of defeating capitalism. 

Mikhail Suslov, the number two man in the Politburo, is 
working diligently to strengthen the Kremlin's ties with 
communist parties in other nations. 

Both Washington and Moscow, in short, are still pushing 
peaceful co-existence. But the intelligence community is 
quietly advising U.S. leaders that detente doesn't mean 
they should relax their vigil against communism. 

Planned Obsolescence: The executives of the Postal 
Service have an undeniable flair for wasting money. 

Their latest boondoggle is a new "Optical Character 
Reader," a fancy machine that can read addresses faster 
than the human eye.  

Man's reality is like that of a dictionary, 
Possessed by perception. 

Letters To The Editor 
Mr. Patterson: 

I wish only to express myself as a concerned Black as of 
our unfortunate situation in Lubbock, Texas. As I look 
upon the construction and progress of our white neighbors 
who control and expand their concepts and authority on us, 
I perceive only opression and depression of Blacks whom 
are illusionitive and could only be brought under control by 
a few willing and honest men with positive minds like that 
of yourself and I. So, I, Charles Osby, an English major and 
Music minor at Huston-Tillotson College wish to dedicate a 
few concepts of change. 

First of all, you and I know that if we are going to get 
anywhere, we must organize a strong representation 
backed by Black Businessmen, Lawyers, News, Public and 
Social writers and addressers. Next we need an adult force 
to congegate at special meetings as to voice their opinions 
through representation from our community churches 
which will be our bases (district) of communication. We 
could form a community treasury of weekly or monthly 
dues from our district residential churches as to create 
funds to buy and operate more Black businesses in which 
everyone would have financial investment giving them a 
bigger and stable control in Lubbock Political and 
Economic affairs. 

What I'm talking about is a Black community 
cooperation which will enable us to help ourselves out of 
this white oppression as much as possible. We must 
encourage our younger people to do likewise in bringing 
together their young forces as to further manipulate this 
idea of change. We need to get involved in our school 
affairs because I truly believe we are being ripped off as far 
as education. We need to recognize fully our Black 
Business and create more of them through this community 
cooperation. 

Improvements in our Community Centers as of better 
participation and more creative ideas as far as recreational 
activities are concerned. I have more ideas of change but as 
of now these ideas say enough. Please think positively on 
this matter and if possible make it public to our deserving 
Black Brothers and Sisters of Lubbock, Texas. I wish to 
express my appreciation of your concern and time lent to 
me so that I could lay this rap on you. I only hope my 
concepts will be our salvation. I'll await your return letter. 

Yours truly, 
Brother Charles Earl Osby 

They're planning to buy five of them, for $15 million. The 
trouble is, the heart of the scanning system is a computer 
made by Xerox. And Xerox has announced that it is going 
out of the computer business. 

Other, more sophisticated Optical Character Readers 
will soon be available, but the postal officials, apparently, 
just can't wait. They are pushing ahead with their plans to 
buy a system that will soon be obsolete. 

The postal brass assure us they are aware of this and 
plan eventually to replace the computer. 

Another Spain: Two years ago, the American 
intelligence community cooperated with right-wing 
military officers in Chile to depose the Marxist President 
Salvador Allende. Now, according to our intelligence 
sources, they are beginning to wonder what kind of 
monster they have created. 

The Chilean junta has turned out to be one of the most 
repressive governments in the world. They outlawed 
Communists and Socialists and now, according to 
intelligence reports, have begun to turn on the moderates. 
Thousands of people have been arrested, beaten and 
tortured for their political beliefs. Slowly but surely, 
Chile's supporters around the world have dwindled away. 
The United States, however, continues to back the junta, 
and this has some U.S. intelligence experts deeply worried. 

There is little chance, they believe, that Chilean 
strongman Augusto Pinochet will surrender his power. 
Like Spain's Francisco Franco, they fear, he will rule the 
country for years to come with troops and guns. And like 
Spain, Chile may become an outcast in the world 
community. 

Watch On Waste: Officials at the Civil Rights division of 
Health, Education and Welfare seem to think that they 
have a right to the best—at taxpayer expense, of course. 

Twenty of the top Civil Rights bureaucrats traveled to a 
Laconia, New Hampshire, resort recently to get away from 
it all and discuss a departmental reorganization. The plane 
fares and accommodations cost $6,400. 

An HEW spokesman told us that the brass went to the 
plush resort so they would be isolated from routine phone 
calls and business. Another meeting is planned for 
November, this time in California. 

Washington Whirl: Sen. Tom Eagleton, D-Mo., is one of 
Greece's best friends on Capitol Hill. But a recent Greek 
embassy party he found his loyalties torn. Just as the 
soiree reached its climax, Eagleton disappeared to watch 
the last game of the World Series . .. Raul Castro, brother 
of Cuban premier Fidel, embarrassed some diplomatic 
colleagues at a recent meeting in Mexico City when he 
loudly accused Gerald Ford of being "stupid" and Richard 
Nixon of being a lowdown, petty thief. American 
intelligence sources say Raul was too full of tequila . . . 
Since President Ford named former North Dakota 
Congressman Tom Kleppe as the new Secretary of the 
Interior, some insiders have begun to refer to their agency 
as the "Department of the Inferior." 



AMERICAN 
STATE BANK 

Member FAXI.C. • 
• Checking Accounts 	 • Savings Accounts 
• Automobile Loans 	 • Commercial Loans 
• Drive-In Facilities 	 • Bank-by-Mail 

1401 Ave O. 763-7061 Lubbock, 
Texas 

THE SPIRITUAL HOUR 

A 

Rev. J.E. Judie 

Resumes Sunday 
Nov. 9th, 8:30 a.m. 

Radio Station 

KLFP 
Floydada, Texas 

GOSPEL EXPRESS 1975, Nov. 17, 8:00 P.M., Assembly of God, 
38th & Ave. J. Tickets may be purchased at Caviel's Pharmacy and Tri-
Way Grocery. $2.00 advance, $2.50 at the door. 

Call 747-8702 or 747-6321 after 6 p.m. 

• 4.85 cu. ft freezer. 

• *Two Ice 'n Easy trays_ 

• Power saver switch can help 
reduce cost of operation. 

• Soo-thru crispers and adjust-
able moat keeper. 

•AIJI0M31,C iCOmalker 

ava.labl• at MU,. Colt 

• 3 adjustable shelves 

• Rolls out on wheels. 

• Only 3015" wide. 86 

MATINEES — OPEN 1:15 

BACK BY 
POPULAR 
DEMAND 
A RE-RELEASE 

ry 

"BORN LOSERS" 
A RE-RELEASE 

THE ORIGINAL 
SCREEN APPEARANCE OF 

TOM IAUGHON 
AS BILLY JACK 

In COLOR 	 

An AMERICAN INTERNATIONAL RE-RELEASE 

j 1:30-3:30-5:30-7:30 - 9:30 

Thursday, November 6, 1975 
	

WEST TEXAS TIMES 
	

Page 

Police Beat 
Theft Over $5.00 

Milton Simms, 309 Keel 
Avenue, reported to Lubbock 
police that persons unknown took 
advantage of his car one day last 
week. He tells police that his car 
was parked on the campus of 
Estacado High School when the 
unknown persons took his tail 
light from his 1955 car. 

The light was valued at 
approximately $5.00. 

************ 

Woman Struck by Automobile 
Alice McConk, 1001 East 28th 

Street, No. 15, reported to 
Lubbock police that while she was 
walking along the street in the 
1900 block of Oak Avenue, a man 
between the age of20-25, drove up 
behind her and bumped her with 
his 1974 model car. She was 
bumped on the back of her legs. 

According to the police report, 
she claimed to be seven months 
pregnant and was carrying a small 
child at the time. 

The young lady said that her 
back was hurting from the jolt. "I 
will file charges on the man," she 
said. 

There were, according to the 
police report, three other men in 
the car at the time of the incident. 
It's hard to believe that we still 
have young brothers who will hurt 
young sisters, especially when 
there are other brothers in the car 
watching the incident. We need to 
ask ourselves what's going on? 

************ 
House Burglary 

Grace Fulsom, 2616 East Bates, 
reported to Lubbock police that 
someone broke into her house 
while she was away one day last 
week. Pry marks were found on 
the back door where entry was 
gained. 

Taken from the house were 
several items, including an 8-track 
tape player, a vacuum cleaner, 
tape recorder and eight 8-track 
tapes. 

These items were valued at 
approximately $310. 

************ 
Burglary of Business 

C.B. Stubblefield, 1711 Ute 
Avenue, reported to Lubbock 
police that persons unknown 
entered his place of business, 
Stubb's Bar-B-Que at 108 East 
Broadway, one night last week 
and took some of his possessions. 

Taken from the establishment 
were several bottles of Vodka,  

Bourbon, and Rum. Other items 
taken were approximately $30 to 
$40 worth of nickles, dimes and 
pennies, an undetermined amount 
of money from the juke box, 
twelve pounds of barbecue meat 
(valued at $40) and a dozen cans of 
beer. 

************ 

House Burglary 
Sammie Toler, 1934 East 
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Say goodby to lifting or 
tugging at your heavy garage 
door. No more entering dark 
garages No need to get out 
in foul weather. Now, a push 
of a button does it all —
automatically. The NuTone 
Automatic Garage Door 
Operator System. Choose 
from three models. 

Colgate, reported to police that 
his house was broken into while he 
was away one day last week. 
Entry was gained by a window on 
the side which was broken. 

Taken from the house was an 
8-track player and one $10 money 
order. 

************ 

Threat to Kill 
Ray Willis, 1001 East 28th 

Street, Apt. 27, reported to 
Lubbock police that a woman, 
approximately 40 years of age, 
sent two young men to his 
apartment to ask him out one 
night last week. 

When he came outside, a 
woman pulled a pistol and told him 
that he better come and go with 
her or she would shoot him. After 
talking to him for some time, the 
lady left,but she said she would 
return. 

Willis only wanted to advise the  

police of the situation, and not file 
charges on the lady. 

Around The 
Hub City 

Mrs. Lula Mae Gentry is home 
from Methodist Hospital, where 
she had surgery last week. She is 
so far recuperating satisfactorily. 

***** 

Rev. and Mrs. A.W. Wilson 
attended a meeting last week at 
Paul Quinn College in Waco, 
Texas. 

Mrs. April Rose Anderson is 
reportedly doing nicely at 
Methodist Hospital where she had 
to undergo surgery last week. 

***** 
Mrs. Josephine Smothers is 

home from Waco, Texas where 
she was very ill a few weeks ago, 
and spent several days in the 
hospital there. 

***** 

Other members of our com-
munity who are on the sick and 
shut-in list are reported re-
cuperating. Some of them who are 
slowly doing better are Mrs. C. 
McCormick, Rev. T.B. Reece, Mrs. 

Continued On Page Six 

Why spend all your time in 
the kitchen this holiday 
season, buy a microwave 
oven and enjoy yourself. 

BLACK ft WHITE TV 

INCLUDING EARPHONE 

ADVENTURER 
MONOCHROME TV 

15" Diagonal — 125 Sq. Inch 
Viewing Area 

• The Monochrome Hybrid 
Chassis — incorporates inte-
grated circuitry and many 
solid-state devices for cool 
operation and a long depend 
able life 

• Up-Front Controls — easy to 
read and use 

• High Cain VHF Tuner —preci-
sion crafted for signal sensi-
tivity 

• UHF Solid State Tuner — for 
reception of channels 14 
through 83 

• 3 Dynapower Speaker 

• Antennas — for both VHF anc 
UHF reception 

• Cabinet — textured polysty- 
rene in ivory finish 

• Handle — luggage-type strap 
handle 

• Precision Etched Copper Cir-
cuitry 

• AC Line Storage Cleats 

• Clip-On Polarized Line Plug 

• Weight — 19 I Ds 

The "Piranha" 
Disposal! Food 
Waste Disposer 

chews 
up bones, 
scraps, 
all food 
waste, 
quickly, 
quietly! 

Including 
REPLACEMENT 

Installation 
NOW 
ONLY 



TNM & 0 IS THE FRIENDLIEST 
DISTANCE BETWEEN TWO POINTS! 

If your next trip is for business, make it for pleasure 
. . . and leave the driving to us! 

TNM &O Coaches, Inc. 
PHONE 765-6641 	 1313 13th St. 

LUBBOCK, TEXAS 

Support Your East Lubbock 
Businessmen 

When Money Leaves East Lubbock It Never Returns 

BOB MILLER AUTO SUPPLY 
Phone (806) 762-0551 	 405 Quirt Avenue 

While It Last 
$95° For Most 

Cars 

Anti-Freeze 	 $399 
Spin On Type 

Oil Filters 	
 
$,95 

Reasonable Labor Charges 
Valve Jobs 	 $145° 

Drums Turned . 	  $200  

V-8 Short Blocks 	 $1495° 

Complete Machine Shop Service 

Per Axel, Set 
Exchange 

SPECIALS 
BRAKE SHOES 

$580 

Points, Plugs & Condensor 
IT PAYS TO T1ADE AT 

LIQUOR STORES 

#1 Most Convenient Store-98th & Tahoka Hwy. 
#2 Canyon Road Store— South of Canyon Gin 

• Convenience Food Items • Quick Lunches 
#3 Holiday Store (Buffalo Lakes Road) 

First Stop on the Right—East 50th 
#4 98th Street & the Slaton Hwy. 

Special Purchase • Special Price 
#6 East 19th Street 

2.6 Miles East of Lubbock City Limits 

CONVENIENT DRIVE UP FACILITIES 

BEER DEPOTS 
	

LIQUOR STORES 
Daily — 8AM—Midnight 

	
Daily — 10AM-9PM 

Saturday — 8AM-1AM 
	

Closed Sunday 
Sunday — 12Noon-12 Midnight 

Welcome to MONTGOMERY'S Self Service 
MAYTAG Laundry & Dry Cleaner 

SOFT WATER 
. OPEN 7:00 A.M. to 11:00 P.M. 

36 Washers 	 762-9059 	 16 Dryers 
2524 Parkway Drive (Parkway at Zenith) 

• 
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Looking Back Over the Years 

"I've Seen Many Things Happen Over the Years", Says "Rabbit" 
by T.J. Patterson 

(Editor's note: This is an 
interview with Mr. Will "Rabbit" 
Austin who came to Lubbock in 
1916 from Waxahachie, Texas. 
"I've seen many things happen 
here in Lubbock over the years," 
says Mr. Austin.) 

Mr. Austin, when did you come 
to Lubbock? 

"I came to Lubbock in the fall of 
1916 on a cotton pick. I came from 
Waxahachie, Texas, and after 
coming here and working around, 
I began to like what I saw and 
wouldn't leave. 

When were you born, sir? 
"I was born on July 4, 1888." 
What did Lubbock look like to 

you in those early days? 
"There were trees all around 

everywhere. There were no places 
here but a few on Avenue A." 

How many black families were 
here then? 

"There were about four families 
living here then. I can't think of 
their names, but I roomed with a 
man and his family that lived over 
on 19th Street. You see, some 
people were living on 19th at that 
time. That's where the few 
colored people lived. I think his 
name was McKnight. I roomed 
with him and his two daughters 
and one son. I stayed with them 
until I got me a job and did better. 
I went to work at the Compress at 
a regular job. I worked there 
when they were putting it up and 
I quit a little before they tore it 
down. 

What was your job at Lubbock 
Compress? 

"I was a band shaver. I helped  

press the cotton by hand. The 
tiers were on one side and the 
band shavers on the other side." 

Where did you go from there? 
"After they built the Co-op 

Compress, I went down there. I 
was the best band shaver in thi: 
part of the country, and they 
transferred me everywhere." 

What kind of money did you 
make being a band shaver? 

"I was making 20 cents an hour 
at that time. Some weeks, I'd do 
pretty good. I would make as 
much as $12 to $15. Of course, I 
had to work overtime. That was a 
lot of money in those days." 

What did $12 a week buy? 
"It would buy anything you 

wanted. You could go to the 
grocery store and get five dollars 
worth of groceries that would last 
you a week or ten days. You got a  

lot of food with that small amount 
of money." 

What was there for people to do 
beside work in those days? 

"Not much. Most of the men 
just gambled. I loved to work, you 
know, and I kept me a year round 
job all the time at the Compress. I 
stayed there so long they moved 
two boxcars over there for me to 
live in. I stayed in one of them for 
about a year." 

What was it like living in a 
boxcar? 

"It was just like living 
anywhere else. You could take all 
that frame out inside and put your 
beds and other things inside. You 
could put whatever you wanted to 
inside the boxcar to live." 

Were there many killings in 
Lubbock in those days? 

"No, we didn't have all those 
killings. We got along pretty good. 
We didn't have blacks fighting 
each other like they do today. 
Every now and then you would 
hear of a fight. Outside that, you 
never heard of anything. You just 
didn't have all that fighting, 
cutting and shooting." 

How did the whites and blacks 
get along? 

"They got along real fine. The 
white folks treated the Negroes 
real nice. I didn't go to town much. 
I'm talking about the folks at the 
compresses and oil mills that 
treated us real good." 

What was Slaton like in 1916? . 
"Slaton was just a little old 

place. It was a nice town, but they 
didn't have any law there. On 
Saturday nights we would go to 
Slaton and gamble, and come on 
back home without any problems. 
The colored boys just had a lot of 
fun between here and Slaton. Two 
or three of them had cars. 
Sometimes we would stay until 12 
or 1 o'clock, but we'd always come 
back home without any problems. 
It was just nice when I first came 
out here. Of course, there was 
nothing out here but weeds and 
trees. There weren't a lot of 
people here."  

Did you like pulling cotton? 
"I got tired of pulling cotton. All 

of the boys who came out here 
with me had all left Lubbock. 
They were making good money 
pulling cotton. They would make 
$3 or $4 a day. I just got tired of 
pulling cotton. I couldn't make any 
money at it. I would only make 
$1.50 and sometimes only $1.25. I 
said to myself, 'I'm sick of this 
cotton pulling, and I'm going to do 
something else to make a living'." 

You played baseball didn't you, 
Mr. Austin? 

"Yes, I played a little in those 
days. Iplayed with Pernell Swan-
sey and "Mann" and others whose 
names I can't recall. We played for 
a team in Waco, before I came to 
Lubbock. We would go from 
Waxahacie down to Waco and play 
baseball. I loved it. And I still do 
love the game. After we finished 
playing in Waco, we'd get our 
little change (money) and come on 
back to Waxahachie." 

Did they pay you for playing? 
"Yes, they paid us for every 

game we played." 
What position did you play on the 

team? 
"I played outfielder." 
Haven't you helped with the 

Eastern Little League Program? 
"Yes, I've worked with the 

Eastern Little League. I would 
take care of the park by keeping it 
in order. I have also helped keep 
the grounds at another park in 
Lubbock, out in the 34th Street 
area. I have worked all around 
here with the baseball clubs. They 
all know me." 

How did you get the nickname 
"Rabbit." 

"Well, I could run real good. Old 
Ty Cobb, who played outfield for 
the Detroit Tigers, gave me that 
nickname. He told me one day, 
"We're going to change his name, 
and we are going to call him 
Rabbit." You see, I knew Ty Cobb 
quite well. I worked for Detroit 
for about three or four years. All 
of them old ball players knew me. 
I met one here in Lubbock about a 
year ago. He just hugged me and 
said 'Rabbit, I thought you were 
dead'." 

Who was it? 
"His name is Don Bush. He still 

lives in Detroit today." 
What did you do for the Detroit 

Tigers? 
"All I had to do was take care of 

the tools. You see, when we were 
going somewhere, I didn't have to 
take care of the grounds. At home, 
I would take care of the field." 

How did you get to work for the 
Detroit Tigers? 

"Well, the Tigers would open in 
Waxahachie and I got a chance to 
meet the people. When they left 
Waxahachie, they just took me to 
Detroit with them. I was doing a 
good job for them." 

What kind of advice would you 
like to leave young people? 

"The most important thing for 
any young person is go to school 
and get an education. Kids have a 
chance now. I didn't have a chance 
when I was growing up in the 
world. I have tried to treat all kids 
as nice as I could in my day. I like 
to talk with kids about going to 
school, because it is important. 
You see, kids can get good jobs 
now. At that time, we couldn't get 
anything but a job at the compress 
and pull cotton. Kids now can go 
the bank and get a job if they get 
an education." 

How did kids treat older people 
in those days? 

"Kids didn't know anything 
other than to be nice to older 
people. That's all kids knew how 
to do. After the town (Lubbock) 
started to build up a bit, you 
know, the kids would get smarter. 
Before that kids were just as nice 
as they could be to old folks. They 
respected old folks in those days." 

How did they respect the older 
folks? 

"You know, you can see a kid 
now and see them all up and down 
the streets cussing and using bad 
words. But in those days, you 
could tell them, there is Mr. so and 
so, and he would stop using bad 
words. Today, they just keep on 
cussing a little louder." 

Lubbock School 
Lunch Menu 

Monday, November 10 
Hot Dog on Bun, Mustard 
Baked Potato, English Peas 
Vanilla Pudding, Milk 

Elementary Choice 
Picnic Sandwich, Apple 
Orange Juice, Cookie, Milk 

Secondary Choice 
Chicken and Dumplings 
Tossed Salad 

Tuesday, November 11 
Chicken Fried Steak 
Mashed Potatoes, Gravy 
Buttered Green Beans 
Hot Rolls, Butter 
Fruit Cobbler, Milk 

Elementary Choice 
Chicken Salad Sandwich 
Orange, Cup of Fruit 
Cookie, Milk 

Secondary Choice 
Stuffed Peppers 
Pork and Beans 

Wednesday, November 12 
Enchiladas, Pinto Beans 
Tossed Salad 
Cornbread and Butter 
Congealed Fruit Salad, Milk 

Elementary Choice 
Peanut Butter & Jelly Sandwich 
Apple, Celery Sticks 
Cookie, Milk 

Secondary Choice 
Submarine Sandwich 
Sliced Beets 

Thursday, November 13 
Pizza Squares 
Buttered W-K Corn 
Italian Salad with oil and vinegar 
dressing 
Cup of fruit, Cookie, Milk 

Elementary Choice 
Ham Salad Sandwich 
Orange, Cup of Fruit 
Cookie, Milk 

Secondary Choice 
Liver and Onions 
Buttered Potatoes 

Friday, November 14 
Hamburger on Bun, French Fries 
Hamburger Salad, Cake, Milk 

Secondary Choice 
Manager's Selection. 

George's Sausage 

Now Available At 

Randy's Smoke 
House 

924 Erskine 
Orders to Go! 
Call 765-7866 

L 	 



WITH THIS COUPON 

AND PURCHASE OF $1.00 

1% lb. loaf White Bread 

FREE 

SPECIAL OFFER: 

United Baptist Church motored 
to Abernathy to help celebrate 
their church anniversary Friday 
evening at 7:30 p.m. Along with 
the senior choir. Rev. Lou 
Balenton standing in for Pastor 
Griffin, brought the message at 
the Bethel Baptist Church where 
Rev. J. Lester is pastor. 

Sunday, Nov. 2nd, Rev. W. 
Griffin and church went to 
Lockney to help celebrate the 
anniversary of Pastor B. Ander-
son and wife. Rev. Griffin will 
bring the message. 

Hospital Report 
Mr. Clarence Gennings was 

admitted to Central Plains 
Hospital Monday, Oct. 27. He is 
employed with Missouri Beef Co. 
He will remain hospitalized for an 
indefinite time in Room 435. 

Mrs. Mattie Garnett was 
admitted to Central Plains 
Monday, Oct. 27, Room 429. 

Rev. Henry Allen reports his 
sister, Mrs. Brown of Olton, is out 
of intensive now at Central Plains 
in room 309. 

Those yet shut in at home are 
Mrs. Alberta Nails, Mrs. Rubye 
Henderson. They are doing fine. 

***** 

The girls from the intermediate 
Red Circle of United Baptist 
Church, were promoted to the 
senior Red Circle Tuesday 
evening, Oct. 27th, with Mrs. 
Walter Griffin presiding. Mrs. 
Peggy Parr was elected assistant 
counselor. Seven girls enrolled. 
We are expecting many more 
because our phone continues to 
ring, from girls who were engaged 
in school activities and could not 
be present. Our aim is to enlist 
and teach these girls that we may 
attack the heart and life to the 

"True Vine". They will meet each 
Tuesday evening at 5:30 p.m. in 
Room 4 on the southside of the 
fellowship hall. Girls 15 to 17 
years of age are invited to come. 

***** 

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Whitfield 
and family were notified Tuesday, 
Oct. 28 of the death of Mrs. 
Whitfield's aunt, Mrs. Ethel 
Jones, who passed away in a rest 

home in Dallas. The funeral was to 
be in Lot Funeral Home there. No 
further details at this time. 

***** 
Visiting in our city was Mr. and 

Mrs. Hall of Caldwell, Texas. 
visiting their daughters and 
families, Mr. and Mrs. C. Smoots, 
Mr. and Mrs. Edwards, Miss 
Eyvon Hall, and their sons and 
families here and in Tula, Texa- 

Plainview News Briefs . 

LOOK AT US 
BEFORE YOU RENT 

• We're Newly Remodeled 
• Near Park with Playground area 
• Elementary, Junior & Senior High Schools Nearby 
• Recently Landscaped 
• On Bus Line 

Could you ask for More? 
FAMILY UNITS 

1 Bedroom Unfurnished $80.00 
1 Bedroom Furnished $100.00 
2 Bedrooms Unifurnished $92.00 

BACHELOR UNITS 
1 Bedroom Unfurnished $60.00 
1 Bedroom Furnished $76.00 

Canyon View Apartments 

2223 Quirt 	Phone 762-4948 

BREAD BOX 

Quality Products - SAVE UP TO 359/o 
"FAST 'N FRIENDLY SERVICE" 

FULL SELECTION OF FRESH BAKERY GOODS 
BREAD 	CAKES 	POTATO CHIPS 
ROLLS 	COOKIES 	PICKLES 

SHOP 'N' SAVE SPECIALS 

TAYSTEE POTATO CHIPS.... Reg. & Dip 1 LB. Bag 	8 119 
 

ONION HOT BREAD 	  2 FOR 99` 
COOKIES 	Creme Filled Reg. 99C Pkg. 	 69' 
11/2  LB. WHITE BREAD 	

 
Every Day Low Price 	

 3 FOR 99c 

SPECIALS GOOD AT ALL 1 LOCATIONS 

2113 50th STREET 
26th & BOSTON 

4423 34th STREET 
1915 19th STREET 

2425 34th STREET 

2020 4th STREET 
1811 PARKWAY CENTER 

STRETCH Food DOLLARS by Shopping at Any Taystee Bread Store. There's one near you 

HOURS: 9:00 A.M. TO 6 P.M. MONDAY thru SATURDAY  
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by Joe Kelly 
One thing can be said about Texas Tech football this year (among 

others): it isn't dull. 
At times it gets downright exciting. Take the Florida State game, for 

instance. It was the opener and there were few ho-hum moments. 
Then came New Mexico and it was far from causing ennui to set in. 

Forget Texas. Oklahoma State was exciting, too. Forget Texas A&M. 
Arizona was a nailbiter. Some of the SMU game was, too. And no one 
went to sleep during the Rice game. 

In fact, Steve Sloan, didn't you know that it was Homecoming and 
some of your fans might be prone to heart attacks? Anyway, your 
Raiders pulled it out to the delight of all Tech fans. 

There were anxious moments, though, when the Raiders continued to 
show generosity above and beyond the call of duty. Three second half 
fumbles and a pass interception really aided the coronary disposition of 
Raider exhorters. 

Two Tech fumbles led directly to Rice touchdowns and the pass 
interception led to the field goal. That's 17 points on three turnovers and 
few teams can enjoy that type of generosity. 

The Raiders turned one Rice fumble—the only one—into a touchdown 
and an intercepted pass led to a touchdown. In fact, the third quarter 
was a fluke in that Tech scored seven points and didn't run a single 
offensive play in the first 7:13 of the quarter. 

Sloan listed six key things in the game at this post-game conference: 
(1) Tech's not being able to score just before the half ended; (2) Green's 
intercepted pass for a score; (3) Jordan's punt fumble; (4) Rice having to 
settle for a field goal; (5) the 72-yard touchdown pass play; (6) Tech's long 
drive without a pass that ate up the clock. 

That drive, of course; was stopped at the 12 on the third fumble and 
averted a probably score that would have iced down the game and made 
Rice's 84-yard drive meaningless. 

Steve observed that Tech probably should have taken the wind 
instead of the ball at the start of the game. As for the consistent rushing 
game by Rice, he said that some of it was due to poor tackling and some 
of it was due to the ability of the Owl backs. 

As for the mistakes the Raiders still make, he said that it was no 
specific area that breaks down each game and he is mystified as to why 
this is true. "Turnovers," he said, "have really hurt us." Amen. 

Steve left the decision up to Tommy Duniven on the goalline play with 
three seconds left, because he, Sloan, couldn't see how much yardage 
was needed. 

Tech, at the time, was out of timeouts, and Steve said that "we 
probably should have taken a penalty and gone for the field goal." 

Steve also thought that the defensive work at the close of the game 
may well have given the Raiders more confidence. 

• 
This week the Raiders have the unenviable task of playing a team, 

TCU, that has lost 18 straight games. It may seem strange to be worried 
about a team with that record, except for two things: Every losing 
streak has to end and the Frogs usually always play Tech an outstanding 
game. 

Sloan was asked if he had ever played against a team that had lost 18 
straight and he replied that he couldn't recall a single incident. 

Putt Powell of Amarillo brought a chuckle when he asked a 
question—and then gave Steve an out. 

"Who would you pick if you had to, Texas or Texas A&M?" Putt 
asked, and then added, "or would you rather not ?" 

"I guess I'd take Texas' offense and Texas A&M's defense," he replied. 
He brought a laugh before the answer when he paused a long time and 

then told_the writers: "I was trying to think of what Abraham Lincoln 
would have said!" 

******************** 

I guess age is showing through when you forget to salute two men in 
particular for outstanding honors received, Leete Jackson and the late 
Allen "Chuff" Benton. 

Both were elected to the Texas Tech Hall of Honor and both men 
deserve it. Leete was a post-war fullback playing for Tech when I first 
came on the.scene and he contributed mightily to winning Raider efforts. 
He was a dedicated athlete and gentleman, which he remains to this day. 
He richly deserved enshrinement. 

Chuff Benton was just a great guy in every respect. He was a loyal, 
100 percent supporter of Tech. His home was always open to friends and 
he contribued in every conceivable way to Tech. I still miss his smile and 
his warm welcome. He, too, was a winner. 

******************** 
For the life of me I can't see why all the furor over "no-shows" at 

football games, or any other sport. The name of the game still is money 
and, if the tickets have been sold, who cares if the fan prefers to stay 
home than fight the crowd and the elements. 

Athletic teams, pro variety, are paid to play whether there is a single 
fan in the stands. The empty seats may look stark and barren, but so 
what? Despite the opinion of the networks, the games aren't played for 
TV. 

Some day, just for the heck of it, I'd like to see some wealthy tycoon 
buy every seat in the stadium for just one game. It would be strange to 
see two teams playing without any fans, bands, cheerleaders or any 
other whoopla. 

It would be interesting, but a little depressing, too. For, when all is 
said and done, any sport is richer for the cheers of the fans. Without 
them, it's dull, no matter how good the performance on the field. But it 
doesn't take 100 percent attendance. 



THE ANGELIC CHOIR of Mt. Gilead Baptist Church, Rev. S.R. 
Roberts, pastor, will host a city-wide musical program Sunday, Nov. 9, 
1975 at 3 p. m. Many churches of the city are programed for the evening. 
Solos, groups and choirs will fill the evening with "Praises to Hinz in 
Song", whick is our theme. We hope and pray, by the help of God, to 
make this one of the largest musical programs we have ever had 

The public is invited to come and be a part and share this very special 
evening with us. Your prayerful support is needed. Come and bring a 
friend 

Rev. A.L. 
Harris, Rev. G.B. 

Size 21/2  x 31/2  

PHOTOCRAFT STUDIO 
Lubbock, Texas Phone 762-911, 12091/2  Broadway 

I 	 

glee/  eoadt 
7414 & shrimp 

1819 Parkway — 744-9005 	49th & Memphis — 799-9110 
Open Mon.-Sat. 10:00 - 6:30 

Eight Pictures For $1.00 

BUY EARLY 
WHILE SELECTIONS 
ARE COMPLETE. 

Converts to 1)0%"s or girl's 
model l)\ adjusting tank. 
liellectoriziql pedals. rear. 
Coaster brake. Gold color. 

HANDSOME 16" CONVERTIBLE BIKE 

MATTEL'S LADY 
SPINWELDERTM 

(3' 	 sories. Studs. 
Decorate acces- 888 

•.\ patterns, spin -
(7> ► A--11 welder tool incl. 

SAVE 2.11 

VALUE 

61/2  FT. R EE,2795 

3495  
REALISTIC 7' 
PINE TREE 

NN k I lS 1,0N1 
It ICE 

Flame-retardant poly-
vinyl chloride. Sets 
up quickly with 2 pre-
assembled sections. 

R E(:.-19.99 

4588  

REG. 10.99 

JUST $1 WILL HOLD 
YOUR PURCHASE 

Circus of Toys LAY- k-WAY
I
TIL 

UP TO *50 N 

DECEMBER 10th. 

Sale Ends 
Sat., Nov. 8th 

NOW OPEN! 

KAR-A-A-ATE 
MENr" GAME 

1188 
 

R EG 
Karate figures 
jab, thrust, 
chop. You con-
trol the action. 

"Computerized" game 
. 1 5.99 with over 280 different 

play possibilities — a real 
winner! Batteries extra. REGULARLY 12.99 

MONDAY NIGHT FOOTBALL' GAME 

SHOP 10 AM `TIL 9 PM DAILY 
SATURDAY 10 AM `TIL 7 PM 
50TH & BOSTON ... 795-8221 

SAVE $2'1  

He inches along as rocking 
riders propel his body ahead. 
Large saddle; sturdy. 

REG. 19.99 1 
588 

1088  

MO NITG 0/VIE RY 

• 

OUR 9" TALL 
TODDLER DOLL 

-27 
Rooted blonde CI 9C C 
or brunette 

 

hair. Choice of 	„ 
4 dress styles. 	RE A,. 

1.99 

STOCKING 
STUFFERS 
ASSORTED 

TOYS 

99c 

CHOOSE BALLS, 

SUN KEYS, 

AND 

MANY, MANN 110RE. 
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New Hope Baptist 
Hosts Appreciation Service 

• SHRIMP 	 • HALIBUT 
• OYSTERS 	• SALMON 
• KING CRAB 	• TROUT 
• CRAB MEAT 	• RED FISH 
• SCALLOPS 	• FLOUNDER 
• LOBSTERS 	• CATFISH 

The Greater New Hope Baptist 
Church, its members and friends, 
turn their faces toward a service 
of appreciation and thanks to their 
pastor, Rev. Dunn, for a job well 
done. 

Theme of the services is "Press 
On", Philippians 3:8, 13, 14. 
General chairperson is Ms. R.B. 
Thompson, chairman of deacons is 
Bro. W.B. Lewis. 

Services will be Nov. 5th, 7:30 
p.m. with Rev. M.A. Brown, 
Bishop Alexander, Supt. Alexan-
der, and Rev. J.V. Harris. 

Friday, Nov. 7th, 7:30 p.m., 
Rev. A.L. Davis, Rev. S.R. 
Roberts, Rev. C.C. People, Rev. 
W.L. Grimes, Rev. R.S. Stanley. 

Saturday, Nov. 9th, 8 p.m. with 
Bishop W.D. Haynes, Rev. 
Adolphus Cleveland, Rev. C.L. 

Retail Seafood 
FRESH SEAFOOD 

featuring 

Sunday, Nov. 9th, 3 p.m., Dr. 
Floyd Perry, Jr., Rev. James 
Moore, Rev. Kado Lang, Rev. S.N. 
North. 

You are invited to share with us 
in this service of honor to shorn 
honor is due. 2002 Birch Ave. 

Hub City .. . 
Continued From Page Three 

Ethel Coleman, Mrs. C.E. Fair and 
others. 

***** 

Rev. A.W. Wilson and other 
members of his family attended 
final rites for his son-in-law at 
Dallas, Texas last week. 

***** 

Mr. D.C. Fair, Sr. escaped 
injury a few days ago when his car 
was in collision with another 
vehicle. 

* lit 

Mrs. Mary Williams, who 
divides her time with her children 
here and in Houston, is home 
again, and has been ailing some. 
However, nothing is serious. 

***** 

Mrs. Lula Mae Gentry entered 
Methodist Hospital Thursday and 
was scheduled for major surgery 

Friday morning. 
***** 

Mrs. Lucresia Lester has 
returned to her home in Hobbs, 
New Mexico for a while. Mrs. 
Nellie Fuller will return next  

month to assist their sister, 
Bertha, with care of their sister, 
Mrs. Leaner Goldstein, who is 
doing fairly well at this report. 

***** 

Mr. and Mrs. Louis "Fellow" 
Jones received message here that 
one of their grandsons, Russell 
Jerome Williams of Denver, 
Colorado, who had recently 
enlisted in the U.S. Army, was 
stricken with meningetis at an Air 
Force Base near San Francisco, 
California, is quite ill. His mother, 
Mrs. Ruby JOyce, rushed 
immediately via air flight to 
California and found him in a 
coma. Later reports said he had 
regained consciousness and was 
able to visit with his mother. His 
condition is still critical. He 
entered the service August, 1975, 
and was planning to make it a 
career. He will be allowed to 
return home to Denver to 
recuperate in the very near 
future. His mother will remain at 
his bedside until he is better. 

***** 

Mr. and Mrs. J.B. Mason and 
Paralee Bell motored to Amarillo 
VA Hospital Sunday to see James 
"Buster" Banks, Bessie Mason's 
brother, who is gravely ill. She 
reported his hopes were high but 
the facts remain the same. Her 
brother, Joe Louis Banks, has 
returned to Portland, Oregon, 
after he and his wife flew down for 
a weeks visit with him. 

Joe Banks wishes to apologize 
to his friends that he did not have 
time to visit because of the 
emergency. He and the family 
wish to thank Mrs. Ellen Louis for 
her kindness while visiting here. 

***** 

"Around the Hub City" would 
like to congratulate the young 
fellows of the O.L. Slaton 
Redskins for defeating the 
Matthew Broncos last Thursday 
evening at Monterey High School 
field by a score of 19-6. The 
Redskins, who are under the 
leadership of Coach Lewis and 
staff, are expected to play for the 
city title next week. 

$ SWAT SMITH 
LOANS 

We Loan Money 

On Anything 
Diamonds Our Specialty 

Licensed & Bonded 
All Loans Confidential 

Phone 763-4101 
815 Broadway 

Lubbock, Texas 

SALES—MEN OR WOMEN 

$900 to $1500 
Per Month 

I NEED experienced insurance, or 
trainee sales people who need a 
thousand dollars a month plus. 
New sales products in annuities, 
life, Di., policies are now being 
introduced to our policy owners. 
We need representatives to follow 
up the several hundred qualified 
direct mail inquiries which are 
being received locally every month. 

Call Norris E. Osby 
at 747-2757 

Bankers Life & Casualty Co. 
An Equal Opportunity Company 

ISEAFOOD DELI OPENING SOON ! 

THE CHRISTIAN CALL NEWS SERVICE 
(Institutional, Church Promotion & Public Relations) 

Write: 
Bob Tieuel, Jr. 
c/o West Texas Times 
Box 225, Lubbock, TX 79408 



O 

  

T. G. & Y. Stores will have some openings for 
sales positions during the Christmas Season. 
Apply at any store listed below for employment 
in that. store. 

• Town & Country 
3 1 4 University 

• Family Park • 
3422 Avenue H 

• Redbud Square 
1 126 Slide Road 

• Mackenzie Center 
1716 Parkway Drive 

• Indiana Gardens 
3403 34th Street 

• Briercroft Center 
5302 Avenue Q 

• Continental Family Center 
5001 Brownfield Highway 

T G. & Y. — An Equal Opportunity Employer 

FARMING WITH A FUTURE 
...COOPERATIVELY 

" k :VeN War4V4i
1 C:Vra Yr", k • • a, 	• 

446.: 	 e `tit)ane 

4:4-9:00-.P.AW-"c.,1 e=b'a'?1-174e)v>t, , • • 6 	?Do • 

Tomorrow's success is today's 
cooperative effort. 

Plains CoopetatiOe Oil Mill 
2901 AVE. A, LUBBOCK, TEXAS 806-747-3434 

.,4,.,..).mo..t.4..,Nw,,efosresitok abmoterksir otc4)..A  

4107.7-4.-1 
Now there are two tax-sheltered ways 
for you to build a better retirement 
After you've retired, will you be able to travel, 
enjoy yourself, and live the life you want to? 
It will take more than Social Security to make 
that dream come true. 

Fortunately, you no longer have to rely on 
Social Security alone. A new pension law is 
helping self-employed people, and those not 
yet covered by retirement plans, save taxes 
while they build a more secure future. 

If you're self-employed, you can now deposit 
with us up to 57,500 a year and deduct it on 
your income tax return. Or. if you're a person 
not yet covered by a retirement plan, you can 
set aside and deduct up to S1,500 a year. 

Interest earned on the funds you set aside.  
will NOT be subject to tax each year. In fact, 
you won't pay ANY TAX AT ALL, until payments 
begin coming to you — usually at retirement. 

Result: Your personal retirement fund will 
grow faster AND larger! 

To find out what such a plan could mean to 
you and your family, simply fill out the coupon 
below and return it to us. Or, write, phone, or 
visit our offices to gain complete details. 

Your inquiry won't place you under any 
obligation. So why not act today? The sooner 
you start building a tax-sheltered retirement 
fund, the more you'll have to live on after age 65. 

the MONEY people-helping MfiNY people Gentlemen: 
Send me further information 
on retirement programs designed for: 

self-employed 	those not yet 
persons 	 covered by a plan 

Name 
(Pie3se pant or tYPt) 

Address 

BD 	 Telephone 

NATIONAL BANK 

795-7131 
50th & University 	LUBBOCK, TX 79413 
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Reception Fetes Couple 

 

JOBS 
MEN & WOMEN 

 

Deadline for Classified Advertising is 
3:00 p.m. Tuesday before the fol-
lowing Thursday paper. 

Mr. and Mrs. Nathan Harris of 
218 Cherry Avenue observed 
their 48th wedding anniversary 
November 5 with a reception at 
2:30 p.m. at their son-in-law and 
daugher's home, Mr. and Mrs. 
Mack Jenkins. The couple's 
children and grandchildren were  

hosts; Mr. and Mrs. E.C. Collins of 
Lubbock, Cynthia, Lester, James, 
Mr. McKinley Harris of Lubbock, 
Mrs. Joann Irvin of Houston. 

Mr. and Mrs. Harris married on 
November 5, 1927 in Coolidge, 
Texas and lived there 18 years 
and then moved to Hillsboro and 

R. B. "Mac" McAlister, State Repre-
sentative, District 75, Place 2; at your 
service. Call 745-2828 in Lubbock or 
Area Code (512) 475-3363 in Austin. 

PRINCE HALL MASON 
Lodge No. 328 

West Carlisle Station 
MEETING AT 7:30 P.M. 

FIRST AND THIRD 
THURSDAY NIGHTS EACH MONTH. 
ALL MEMBERS REQUESTED TO 

PLEASE BE PRESENT. 
James P. Burrell, W.M. 
James Craven, Jr., Secretary 
T. J. Gant, P.M. 

lived there 15 years. They moved 
to Lubbock in 1959. They raised 
ten children, five daughters and 
five sons. Three sons are 
deceased. They also have 
twenty-two grandchildren and 
four great grandchildren. 

They are members of the Saint 
James Baptist Church. May God 
bless them to see their golden 
anniversary. 

Brother of Tahoka.  
Woman Dies 
At Waco Recently 

John Henry Smith died 
Wednesday, October 22, in a local 
h'.spital. 

Funeral services were held at 2 
p.m. Saturday at Boykins Chapel 
in Tahoka. Rev. L. Pullens 
officiated, burial was in McGregor 
Cemetery. 

Survivors include his wife, Mrs. 
Lilla F. Smith; four daughters, 

MONEY LOANED ON 
Guns, Diamonds, Stereos, TV's 

Tools, Musical & Sporting Goods 

A ACME PAWN SHOP 

715 Broadway 	762-2110 

;Inger Touch & Sew—deluxe models, 
these machines zig-zag, blind hem, 
make buttonholes, fills boggin in-
machine, etc. Desk cabinets with 
drawer space. Used 3 mos. several 
left out of public school systems. 
Your choice, $75 each. Cash or 
terms. Fully guaranteed. 
Sewing Machine Service Center 
2716 50th St., 792-8226 

Earthworms For Sale—Contact Mrs. 
Nellie M. Ross, 2402 Globe Avenue. 
Phone 744-0837. 

Sandra Smith of Los Angeles, 
Calif., Mrs. Cynthia Jackson of 
Waco, Misses Kathryn and 
Geraline Smith, all of Waco; three 
grandchildren; a stepmother, Mrs. 
Effie Smith; one sister, Mrs. 
Helen Bookman of Tahoka; three 
brothers, Edgar Smith of Moody, 
James B. Smith of Toana, Va., 
Jimmy Smith of Waco; one aunt, 
Mrs. Anna Long; one son-in-law, 
Harold Jackson Sr.; a host of 
nieces, nephews and friends. 

Active pallbearers were Wyatt 
Lodge No. 21. 

Arrangements were handled by 
the Boykins Funeral Home. 

Questionable 
Two can live as cheaply as 

one—if they both have good jobs. 
—Prop, Oak Harbor, Wash. 

TEXAS TECH UNIVERSITY 
For Information Regarding Employ. 
ment at Texas Tech University Call 
742-1111. 

"Equal Employment Opportunity 
Through Affirmative Action" 

For Job Information With The 
City of Lubbock 

CALL 
762-2444 

"An Equal Opportunity Employer" 

Information concerning employ-
ment may be obtained by calling 

765-6321 

43) 
PIONEER 

NATURAL GAS COMPANY 

"Equal Employment Opportunity 
Through Affirmative Action" 

DIRECTOR OF DATA PROCESSING 
City of Lubbock 

Degree or equilavent education and 
experience with specialized training in 
EDP Project Control Management, 
ability to apply EDP technology to 
municipal government applications, de-
velop and update 5 year plan and 
establish current and long range de-
partmental objectives. 

Salary Open — Apply Personnel Dept. 
City Hall, Room 103, 916 TexaS Ave. 

Equal Opportunity Employer 

    

 

TRIWA Y GROCERY STORE 

"Go With God, 
He'll Go With You" 

 

3401 Railroad Avenue 
	

744-9308 

 

    



$ 1 59 
al. LB. 

WI LSON'S CERTI Fl ED 
NO. 1 QUALITY. 

REG. $2.09 

Bacon ONLY 

Prices Good Through 
November 10th, 975 

$ 169 Vegetable Oil 	 
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SIRLOIN 
STEAK 
us.A98C LB 

ARMOUR'S 

Hot Links 
REG. $1.09 

ONLY 89CLB. 

U.S.D.A. 

SUPER MARKET 

T-BONE 
STEAK 
$129L,  

Chuck Steak 	98° LB. 

U.S.D.A. 

Round Steak 	98c.. 
98°.. 

MRS. TUCKER PURE, 48 OZ. 

VELVET 3 LB. CAN 

Sauce 
32 Oz. 

99° 

Spaghetti  Club Steak 

5 LB. BAG 

59 

.0  4. 

took44.  „ 7,0* 

GRAPESR  

29! 

APPLES 
3 LB. BAG 

49c 

Gladiola Flour 

Tu. O
Z. 

a 

59° 
BILTMORE, 12 OZ. 

Luncheon AC 
Loaf 	"T 

Russet, 

Shortening 	$ 2 5 

Giant Size 

Detergent 
10d OFF LABEL 

$ 9 

BROOKS 
SUPER MARKET 

1807 Parkway Drive 

OPEN 8 A.M. 
To 

9 P.M. 

WOLF, 19 OZ. NO BEANS 

Chili 

79° 

PHONE 762-1636 

OPEN 7 
DAYS 

A WEEK 
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